"TASSIE'' NEWS.
Thanks to Jack Carey for his phone call to wake us up a bit. Made some phone calls to see how us few in Tassie are going. Spoke to Sandra Slade, Nancy's daughter who said her Mother was going reasonably well but still very much handicapped in getting around, and of course she misses Gerry dearly.

Geoff Wood is going along fairly well on his small farm out from Ulverston. Said he must write to Courier soon.

You will know by now that Tex Richards had a fall and blackout going to the Anzac Dawn Service at Latrobe, a broken arm and many bruises. Tex had a Double Diamond wreath to lay at the morning service and someone kindly laid it in his absence. Bridget is in reasonable health.

Have not heard from Peter (EM) Cannon for some years. Ron Cassidy, 2/40th Battalion, was to check on him in Launceston but have had no news.

Peter came to East Timor with Jack Rice, Basil Keefe and myself and think he was with Don's Platoon.

Billie and myself are going fairly well, have a few health problems, but we still do our own gardens, and get our firewood. 

We were invited and attended the preview of the film "Love Letters of a War" at the Army Barracks in Hobart. Met up with several 2/12th Battalion veterans whom I was with in New Guinea and Borneo.

Gave the Dawn Service address at Dover on Anzac morning, the 23rd in succession and was proud to have my daughter June lead the gathering in prayers.

We had a nice surprise at Anzac morning service. Came across Don Woolley who was with a 2/2nd soldier Charlie Dodd in a boat heading for Australia, when a Jap sub picked them up and they spent next 3 ½ years as P.O.W.s and I saw them both in Army Hospital in Balikpadan Borneo a few days after they were free. Don and I joined the A.I.F. the same day 1/7/1940. When we went back to work Don was a sawmiller, and a forest ranger. We saw each other often until we retired.

It is great to read Paddy Kenneally's stories in the "Courier". At times one feels to be with him as he mentions the villages and the Timorese.

Sadly the 2/40th Battalion lost our popular Southern Tas. Secretary in George Bell. He with wife Wanda, almost lived and worked for the 2/40th Old Comrades Association. George and Wanda attended our official dinner in Hobart 2000.

Our regards to all the 2/2nd.

Bert and Billie Price.

Thanks Bert for the news on our Tassie members. Editor.
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